Statement on Homosexual Orientation and the Secular Franciscan Order

August 9, 2014
The national leadership has spoken with one voice about the possibility of persons with a homosexual orientation being admitted to the Order.
In accordance with the teaching of the Catholic Church as expressed in the Catechism of the Catholic Church, the members of the National Executive Council and the Conference of National Spiritual Assistants state the following:
A person who has a homosexual orientation but is living a chaste life can be a member of the Secular Franciscan Order (OFS). There must be an understanding that as a Church organization, a Public Association of the Faithful, our Order obeys the Church's teaching. The Catholic Catechism itself says that "they (homosexuals) must be accepted with respect, compassion, and sensitivity. Every sign of unjust discrimination in their regard should be avoided." (#2358) The Catechism states that homosexual acts are not acceptable and the Catechism encourages chastity. The Catechism goes on to say that homosexuality's "psychological genesis remains largely unexplained." (#2357)
January 30, 2019 CNSA Addendum
Entering into a same-sex civil marriage is a public statement which is opposed to the teaching of the Catholic Church, and therefore not in keeping with the Rule of the Secular Franciscan Order.
